

Newsletter Date:

July 2 2008



Volume 12, Issue 50

Club Duties

July 2, 2008

Front Door Greeters:

Daryl Knievel & Darryl Shaw

Invocation:

Rod Mont

Introductions: Bruce Mede

Rotary Minute:

Terry Rogers

50/50:

Sheila Forrest

Sgt @ Arms:

Moira Steele

July 9, 2008

Front Door Greeters:

Robb Mowbray & Wendi Ferrero

Invocation:

Catherine Robson

Introductions:

Chris Everett

Rotary Minute:

Dave Perry

50/50:

Sheila Forrest

Sgt @ Arms:

Daryl Stech

July 16, 2008

Front Door Greeters:

Jo-Ann Harding & Caran Carr

Invocation:

Nicole Gosselin

Introductions:

Dawne Anderson

Rotary Minute:

Denise Larson

50/50:

Darryl Shaw

Sgt @ Arms:

Kris Rongve

Weekly Wake-up

upcoming Programs

July 2nd - Wendy Pratt: Nanaimo Hospice

July 9th - Chris Everett - Shelter Boxes

July 16th - Club Assembly

July 23rd - Club Social

July 30th - Ross White: TRF Sunyani Ghana

NOTICES & NEWS

Salvation Army Golf Tournament.

(from Neil Sorsdahl) Team Daybreak did not win. However, we did have a good time and supported well the Salvation Army charity. Dawne Anderson did a fantastic job of keeping the celebrities and other hangers on in line. Great day, not so great golf, but a good time was had by all. Someone even won the hole in one car...something you don't see everyday.



Neil, Ron, Daryl and Ken made a pretty sharp-dressed team...

The perks of Presidency...you have someone to hold you up while you swing your golf club?...

From all accounts, Dawne enjoyed a very successful fundraising event.

Club Birthdays

Bill Brendon

July 2 Bruce Mede
July 17 Eileen Tatton
July 18 Robb Mowbray

July 19

Club Anniversaries

July 11 Wendy Ferrero
July 16 Francine Frisson
July 29 Sheila Forrest
July 30 Lynda Kazanowski

Meeting Notes - June 25th

submitted by Rod Mont

Neil Sorsdahl thanked Daybreak Rotary for contributing to his participation in the Boys & Girls Club 100 holes of golf - Daybreak raised the highest amount of money for service clubs. President Donna gave us a brief outline of some of the things that she experienced at the Rotary International Convention in Los Angeles. Other Daybreak Rotarians at the RI Convention were Nelson Allen, Karin Mattern and Brian Kirkhope.

District Governor Norm was back for another visit. We were the club that experienced his first official club visit as DG and since then he has visited the other 85 clubs in the district and even attended second meetings at 50 clubs. DG Norm told us that the district has had a super year this year. We have gained almost 200 members and for the first time donated over \$1 million to the Rotary Foundation. The district's target was 100 Shelterboxes and over 130 Shelterboxes were purchased. DG Norm also noted that the short term youth exchange program was getting stronger. At the conclusion of his presentation, DG Norm presented Don Bonner with a pin for being a 6th time Paul Harris Fellow.

Assistant Governor Brian Kirkhope presented President Donna with a district award for having the highest growth in membership for clubs in the district with less than 50 members. Don Bonner was also presented with a certificate acknowledging Don becoming a Paul Harris Society member. Paul Harris Society members pledge to donate \$1,000 per year to the Rotary Foundation.

Our Nanaimo Youth Services Association host, Steve Arnett thanked Daybreak for its work at NYSA and presented two framed sets of prints showing Rotarians at work. Kris Rongve reminded us that the installation of Ron Blank as president and the balance of the 2008/09 executive will take place on Sunday, June 29th starting at 4 pm - there are 67 people attending so far.

Don Bonner recognized Doug Lum with an award honouring Doug as a Leader of the United Way. Ron Blank advised that the Landtubbers event will take place at Nanaimo North Town Centre, Woodgrove Mall and Country Club Mall. Jeff Boegel encouraged all of us to help get teams to participate in Landtubbers.

Ron Medd announced the names of the recipients of the Daybreak scholarships: Pavandip Hayer of NDSS received the Dennis Dusenbury Memorial Scholarship, and George Anderson of John Barsby and Celia White of Wellington received the other two scholarships. Neil Sorsdahl was the sergeant-at-arms.



Isn't this sunshine glorious!!!...



upcoming Events

Theatre BC's MAINSTAGE 2008, annual provincial theatre festival at The Port Theatre and other venues, July 4-12.

Rotary Club Meetings

Monday – Parksville, Bayside Inn, Noon

Tuesday – Nanaimo North, Frith-Radcliffe Auditorium, Kiwanis Village, 6:15 p.m.

Wednesday - Nanaimo Oceanside, ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 4 p.m.

Thursday – Lantzville – ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 7 a.m.

Friday – Nanaimo – Coast Bastion Inn, 12:15 p.m.

Rotary Contacts

Club President:

Ron Blank

Club Secretary:

Nicole Gosselin

Club Treasurer:

Nathan Thornton

Club President Elect:

Dave Perry

Bulletin Editor:

Robb Mowbray

Foundation Chair:

Don Bonner

Assistant Governor Area 2B
Brian Kirkhope

District Governor 2007-08:

Norm Watts

RI President 2007-08:

Wilfrid J. Wilkinson

Bingo Volunteers

Aug. 3 Doug Lum

& Daryl Knievel

Oct. 10 Don Bonner & Bev Wilson

Dec. 26 Val Lennox

& ???

Feb. 13 Dave Thompson & Nathan Thornton

Feb. 20 Ken Hammer

& Denise Davidson

Make-ups

To ensure that your make-up information is properly recorded, send any info on extra meetings attended, extra committee work, service projects, online work, etc. to Rod Mont

(mont@islandlaw.ca).

Please send content and photos for the Weekly Wake-up to Robb Mowbray at robb @theatrebc.org.

FOUR WAY TEST

- 1. Is it the TRUTH?
- 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- 3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- 4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

